
 

                                           TOWN OF ARLINGTON, MASSACHUSETTS 

                                            
                     In accordance with the provisions of the Massachusetts Open Meeting Laws 
       

                                        ARLINGTON PUBLIC MEMORIAL COMMITTEE 

 

                                                          NOTICE of PUBLIC MEETING 
 
                                                                       To be held on 

 
                                                                Wednesday May 17, 2023 
 
                                                                          At 7:00 PM   
 
                                                     COMMUNITY SAFETY BUILDING 
  

                                          112 MYSTIC STREET, ARLINGTON, MA 02474 

 
 

RE:             Dedicate an area across from Saint Agnes School in Honor of Mary and John Byrne and 

                   Family.  

 

Agenda:     Vote on the request submitted by Robert Marchant to memorialize Mary and John  

                  Byrne and family. 

 

Support: 

 

Service to the Community: 

  

                  Mary and John Byrne have served the Arlington community over the years through many  

                 Charitable events and as members of Arlington’s local charitable organizations and Town 

                 Government. 

 

                  In 1925 as a service to the community the Byrne family gave up their home at 35 Medford  

                 Street and moved to 17 Chestnut Street to support the construction of the Saint Agnes 

                 Grammar School. 

 

                 The Byrne family continues to serve Arlington today through many endeavors including 

                 Businesses and works of charity. 

 

Service to the Country: 

 

                  Several members of the Byrne family served in the US Military during WWII. Two brothers 

                  Served in the US Army and two brothers served in the US Navy. Their sister also served as a  

                  US Army Nurse.  Other family members have continued to serve their country in ensuing  

                  Wars. 

 

                   

 

By:                Alexander J. Salipante 
 


